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Question 1

In reference to response DRA-007-DFB, Question 17 Atch01, Line 2, PG&E indicates 
the for 2009 an additional $774,000 is for Company Matching Contributions (Transferred 
Corp Employees). Did PG&E Corporation have this matching prior to the transfer of 
employees to PG&E the Utility?

Answer 1

Employees of both PG&E Corporation (“holding company”) and Pacific Gas and Electric 
Company (“Utility”) participate in the same Retirement Savings Plan (401k) and are 
eligible to receive company matching contributions under the same plan terms. For 
years prior to 2009, the cost for company matching contributions for Corporation 
employees were charged to the Corporation financial statements just as costs for Utility 
employees are charged to the Utility financial statements.

As detailed in footnote (a) of WP 17-32, the 401 k forecast for Utility employees is based 
on the RA2008 cost for the Utility as increased for wage growth in the forecast years. 
Company matching contributions for transferred Corp employees were separately 
identified on Line 2 of DRA-007-DFB, Q17-Atch01 because, since the employee 
transfers were effective January 1,2009, company matching contributions for these 
employees were not included in the Utility’s base year RA2008 cost. As noted in the 
explanation for Line 2 of DRA-007-DFB, Q17-Atch01, the 2009 forecast contribution 
amount for the transferred employees is based on the holding company’s 2008 recorded 
401k costs.
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